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PRINCIPAL’S REPORT 
 
Welcome to the September edition of the School Newsletter.  The past month has been filled with a variety of 
opportunities for the students to get involved with both at school and outside of the school environment.  It has 
been great to see the ‘give it a go’ attitude of the children and as you will see throughout the newsletter many 
of them have achieved excellent results at a very high level.  
 
Edible Arts: As part of our passion projects, 17 Kuaka students decided to 
enter the Hawkes Bay Edible Arts Awards. On the 9th of August, we 
attended the awards in Havelock North.  We entered nine stunning outfits. 
 
While making the nine edible arts outfits, we had to think smart, designing 
and creating our costumes and problem solving when something didn’t go 
to plan. 
 
We had to be brave on the awards day when walking down the catwalk. We 
used materials that had to somehow relate back to the food we use in 
everyday life eg tin foil, seeds, coffee filters, apple cartons, flax, fondant, 
just to name a few.  
 
Ashley Blakesley made it through to the finals for the “Keep Hastings 
Beautiful” Award and Belle Anderson and Reuben Jessep got through to the 
finals for the Intermediate Category. Belle got second runner up with Tegan 
(her sister) modelling her design, “The Uluru Warrior” made from spices and 
seeds. Overall, it was a great experience and we had so much fun 
designing and modeling our outfits. 
By Belle Anderson and Sophie Nichol 
 
Band Quest: In week 4 the three school rock bands, 
Half A Dozen Eggs, Nitro, and The Rockers took part 
in The Rockshop Bandquest held at Napier Municipal 
Theatre. The bands formed and began rehearsing in 
Term 2, all doing extremely well with Half A Dozen 
Eggs winning the Rockstar Styles award and Reuben 
Jessep of The Rockers winning the Rocking Drummer 
award. Half A Dozen Eggs looked the part with their 
themed hats made by drummer Leah Hay while The 
Rockers and Nitro had members playing multiple 
instruments. The weeks leading up to band quest 
were tough with quite a few away with the cold that 
had been going around. That didn't stop the bands 
however, they stepped it up and did extra rehearsals 
in the weekends. Band mentor Ross Turner said "the 
bands sounded fantastic 
on the big stage at the 
Municipal Theatre. I'm very 
proud of their 
achievements and they 
should all be proud of 
themselves." The bands 
are now taking a well 
deserved break before 
they begin working 
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towards performing at Bay View Market Day in November.  A big thank-you to Ross for the work he puts in 
with the Eskdale School bands it is great that we can offer this opportunity to our students.  
 
Year 7 Information evening:  On Monday 9 September we are having an information evening for any year six 
parents who would like to come along and find out about Year 7/8 at Eskdale School for 2020.  This will be 
held in Kuaka room.  
 
School Cross Country:  This event was run last Tuesday in what 
will be remembered as some of the more challenging conditions we 
have had for our school cross-country events.  The children 
however really impressed me with their running and their attitude 
towards a little bit of adversity.  The grit they showed, particularly 
the seniors who had to endure heavy rain and a little bit of hail 
during their event, was very inspiring.  Please take the time to read 
some of our children’s accounts of this event later in the newsletter. 
The results from the day are below: 
 
 
 
 

CROSS COUNTRY RESULTS 
 

Name 
Age 

Group Placing 

 

Name 
Age 

Group Placing 

 

Name 
Age 

Group Placing 

Alice Williams 5 First 
 

Zara Peacock 6 First 
 

Kia Ranston 7 First 

Ashley Mitchell 5 Second 
 

Mia Kersley 6 Second 
 

Addison McDougal 7 Second 

Sophie Demanser 5 Third 
 

Lily Peacock 6 Third 
 

Ruby Verry 7 Third 

Sam Verry 5 First 
 

Colton Bennett 6 First 
 

Toby Ross 7 First 

Joshua Bicknell 5 Second 
 

Channing Melville 6 Second 
 

Akio Crofskey 7 Second 

Jensen Jordan 5 Third 
 

Connor Havill 6 Third 
 

Lincoln Johnson 7 Third 

   

 

   

 

   

Name 
Age 

Group Placing 
 

Name 
Age 

Group Placing 
 

Name 
Age 

Group Placing 

Sophia Sherriff 8 First 
 

Aaliyah Taewa 9 First 
 

Ruby Kaye 10 First 

Madeline Verry 8 Second 
 

Zara Hasselman 9 Second 
 

Georgie Hargrave 10 Second 

Farrah Melville 8 Third 
 

Makenzie Smith 9 Third 
 

Rhea Chantrey 10 Third 

Ollie Pointon 8 First 
 

Isaac Bennett 9 First 
 

Lachie Harkness 10 First 
Sonny Hiko- 
Taunoa 8 Second 

 
Jack Tester 9 Second 

 
Jack Hellyer 10 Second 

Baxter MacInnes 8 Third 
 

Koji Crosfskey 9 Third 
 

Henri Hasselman 10 Third 

   

 

   

 

   

Name 
Age 

Group Placing 
 

Name 
Age 

Group Placing 
 

   

Tegan Anderson 11 First 
 

Tia Anderson 12/13 First 
 

   Jamie Dunnett-
Welch 11 Second 

 
Tiaki McArdle 12/13 Second 

 

   
Breeze van 
Veldhuizen 11 Third 

 

Rylee Hill 12/13 Third 

 

   

Carl Lord 11 First 

 
Mattias Brock-
Smith 12/13 First 

 

   
Reuben Jessep 11 Second 

 
Jayden Moody 12/13 Second 

 

   
Harlan Deegan 11 Third 

 
Aston Musson 12/13 Third 

 

    
 
 
 
 
 
 



Orienteering:  Last month 
we had three of our 
students take out second 
place in the North Island 
Orienteering 
Championships relay 
event- Congrats to Ashley 
Tegan and Belle.  This was 
followed up with another 
excellent result at the New 
Zealand National 
Orienteering Champs 

where Tia, Tegan and Belle took out third place in the relay event.  It is great to see our Eskdale Students 
doing well at this elite level.  
 
2020 School Terms:  With 2019 quickly racing past I want to give you all an early indication of the school 
dates for 2020.  The school office will be open for the year from Wednesday 29 January 2020 and the school 
year start for all students on Monday 3 February. 
 
Term 1 - Monday 3 February 2020 to Thursday 9 April 2020 
 
Term 2 - Tuesday 28 April 2020 to Friday 5 July 2020 
 
Term 3 - Monday 20 July 2020 to Friday 25 September 2020 
 
Term 4 - Monday 12 October 2020 to Wednesday 16 December 2020 
 
Strep Throat:  As many of you will be aware strep throat is highly contagious and is a serious condition that 
can cause other complications including scarlet fever. We have some children at school where these health 
conditions can be life threatening.  Please make sure you let the office know if your child comes down with 
strep throat so that we can make sure that all of our children are safe. 
 
School Values: We often use our school values as a context for writing.  I received a copy of this piece of 
writing today. “In Kārearea we have been talking about people who care and respect us. The person at school 
who cares about me the most is Miss Hill.  She thinks we are important.  Not only does she care about me, but 
all of the other teachers at Eskdale School care about me too.  They look after us.  Caring for people is good.  
Everyone should care for people and everyone will be kind and being kind is the best thing in life.  You have to 
look after yourself first and then you can look after other kids too.  The last time someone showed respect was 
when I was at Cross Country and they were cheering.  That is showing care and respect.” By Jackson 
 
Green/Gold EFS Celebration day: We are holding schoolwide day to celebrate achieving the Enviro School 
Green/Gold status again! (We are the only Hawkes Bay School at this level)  
 
On Thursday 12th September we will have a whole school celebration day. We encourage everyone to 
dress  up in the Green / Gold Enviro theme. After getting together in the hall at 9 am to see everyone‘s 
costumes and have our certificate officially presented by the Hawkes Bay Regional Council we will join our 
house members and spend the rest of the day enjoying a range of environmentally themed activities. 
 
The activities are: making beeswax wraps, sowing sunflower seeds, beautifying the far fence line by clearing 
and planting trees, creating a visual school pepeha using collage, making lettuce wraps, and designing bird 
scarers for the vege gardens. 
 
We will need parent helpers and donations of various food and materials.  
 
Please let us know in the office or email bryonyl@eskdale.school.nz if you can help, for part of the day or 
provide items. 
 
WE NEED: 
Food for wraps: lettuce, tomatoes, cucumber, carrots and cheese. 
Items for the other activities: 100% cotton fabric, old irons, magazines, baking paper, handy towels, loose 
parts for our bird scarers - old CDs, tinsel, corks, old cutlery, string etc 
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I want to finish this month’s newsletter by wishing all of our children participating in the upcoming Hawkes Bay 
Art Festival and Hawkes Bay Cross Country all the best.  We also have Tegan and Tia Anderson heading off 
to the AIMs games in Tauranga to compete in the Cross Country and Multi-Sport events. 
 
Tristan 
 

CULTURE CORNER 
 
This week we are looking again at our learner attributes.  He Ngākau Hāpori is about being 'Community 
Minded’. This is when students: 

 show our CARE values 
 are actively involved in our school and community 
 consider people, places and things 
 know how to work as part of a group 

 
He Ngākau auaha is about being ‘Creative’.  This is when students: 

 follow their passions 
 make inquiries into their learning 
 create new and exciting things 
 are valued 
 make something out of great ideas 
 are open and aware 

 

TE WIKI O TE REO MĀORI - 9 - 15 MAHURU (SEPTEMBER) 
 
We are celebrating Māori Language Week at kura this week by having lots of games, competitions and 
activities going on around the school. We welcome everyone to school in the morning with waiata echoing in 
the quad. During morning tea time we have Te Reo Games in the Quad and at lunchtime our students and 
teachers are running activities like Raranga (Weaving), Tapu Ae and Matau/Maui (Traditional Games), Koru 
Chalk Drawings, Native Bird Scavenger Hunt, Competitions (Ngā Rerenga Kōrero o Te Ra - Phrase of the 
Day, Colouring in Competitions) and of course Te Reo Karaoke! 
 
The kauapapa this year is 'Kia Kaka Te Reo' - ‘Let’s make the Māori language strong'. So give it a go 
and have fun with TE REO at school and at home:) 
 

DATES TO REMEMBER * 
5 September Mathletics Night Year 7/8 

6 September Year 3/4 Science Roadshow 

9-13 September Maori Language Week 

 Keep NZ Beautiful Week 

9 September Year 7 Information Evening 

11 September Coastal Cluster Cross Country 

12 September Green Gold Celebration Day 

17 September Board of Trustees Meeting 

24 September HB Cross Country 

 Youth Arts Festival Year 7/8 
*See also Eskdale School Website Calendar:  www.eskdale.school.nz   

 
 

PRINCIPAL’S CERTIFICATES 
 

KORIMAKO 
 

Joshua Bicknell Super maths thinking and clever explaining to your group. Awesome Josh! 

Evie Mitchell A great start to the term - joining in class activities with a big smile on your face! 
Awesome Evie! 
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Angus Goodall Having a great attitude during cross country training. Way to go Angus! 

Sophie Goldstein A great start to school - settling in well and giving everything a go. Awesome Sophie! 

Cooper Marr Being a focussed learner and always giving everything 100%. Awesome Coop! 

Ben Torrens Having a great attitude to school and giving everything a go. Awesome Ben! 

Jonah Longdon Clever maths thinking and great explaining to his group when solving DMIC problems. 
Awesome Jonah! 

Chloe Scott Displaying an enthusiastic attitude towards her learning and participating confidently in 
group meetings. Awesome Chloe - keep it up! 

Owen Ranston A great start to school - getting involved in learning meetings and settling in well. Way to 
go Owen! 

Ruby Herewini Super duper oral language and communication! Awesome Ruby - you rock!! 

Cooper Marr Wow Coop! Whether it’s cooking marshmallows around the campfire, clever thinking and 
great explaining during DMIC maths or wanting to challenge yourself with learning your 
colour words, you consistently show a passion for your learning. 

 
KOTARE 

 

Lucas Malone Being a respectful, and hard working Kotare member! Keep it up, you are doing a great 
job Lucas! 

Rylee Timms Working hard with her reading and persevering even when things get tricky! You can do 
it, Rylee!  

Sophie Demanser  Consistently doing your best during your reading and writing meetings, well Done Soph! 

Corban Pell  Having a fabulous and proactive “I can do this” attitude at reading time. Wow!  

Millie Berkett  Engaging with her phonics knowledge and being independently driven to build on this as 
a means to support her when she is reading and writing. Wow you are impressive, Millie!  

Azrial Doyle-Solly Enthusiastically learning more and more sight words. Keep up the good work, Azzy!  

Sam Verry Staying focussed at writing time and working hard to write down his fabulous, detailed 
ideas. Ka pai, Sam! 

Alice Williams Wow Alice, what a fast runner you are! Well done for coming first in your cross country 
race. 

Macy Brown Persevering during stage 5 phonics lessons, you can do it Macy! 

Leon Roberts Explaining his maths thinking well during DMIC lessons, keep up the good work Leon! 

 
KEA 

 

Bailee-Paige 
Happi 

Showing perseverance and a positive attitude during cross country training. Ka pai.  

Ruby Kirby Showing initiative and mannaki at community tidy up time. Thank you for your 
helpfulness. 

Luka  Hall Showing initiative, leadership and mannaki at community tidy up time. Thank you for your 
helpfulness. 

Taj Kohlis Having a positive attitude at writing time and staying focused to achieve your goal of 
writing a beginning, middle and ending. 

Sienna Bicknell Staying focussed at writing time and following your three picture plan to add information 
and detail to make your stories interesting. 

Lilly Garnett Being patient and persevering to add layers of paint to add detail to your ladybird rock art 
work. 

Charles Cox Writing interesting stories by adding detail and descriptive words. 

Olive Shepherd For being a great helper at our fairy bread table. You did a fantastic job of explaining 
what to do and checking everyone had a fair turn. 

Heidi Roberts Working hard at writing time to achieve your goal of including interesting details and 
information to make your stories exciting to read. 

Charlotte Baird Having a can do attitude. Listening carefully to feedback and improving your story with 
descriptive words so your story paints a picture in your audiences head. 

 
 
 
 
 



TUI 
 

Charlene Martin Explaining her maths thinking clearly for others to follow and understand  Ka pai 

Reeve Fan -
Robertson 

Quickly presenting his reading information for us to enjoy using an ipad app.  Way to go!! 

Frederick Lee Always giving his best and thinking and helping others 

Jackson Cook Being a focused student at writing time, sharing your ideas, working towards your goals.  
Ka Pai 

Izzie Kyle Working hard towards your writing goals and sharing your work with others.  Ka Pai 

Olivia Gale Being a maths learning buddy, thinking and asking questions to help your buddy 
understand the problem. 

ColtonBennett You ran as fast as a cheetah to win the year 6 boys cross country  awesome 
determination. 

Zara Peacock Congratulations, your determination helped you win the 6 year old girls cross country 
race. 

Jessica 
Macdonald 

Writing a recount about your cross country day and including detail to make in interesting 
for the reader. 

Connor Havill Writing a recount about your cross country day and including detail to make in interesting 
for the reader. 

 
RURU 

 

Ava O’Brien Creating a fabulous spell for Chapter Chat. Amazing Ava! 

Octavia Hunsley - 
Ireland 

Drawing a detailed picture of Topsy Turvy Land for Chapter Chat. Well done! 

Sophie Brock Pushing herself to achieve her goals during cross country training. Keep it up Sophie! 

Olivia Berkett Persevering to complete her mosaic to a really high standard. Amazing! 

Riley Harris Working hard to plan his writing. Awesome Riley! 

Honiana Pomana Working hard to have a positive attitude towards learning. Ka mau te wehi! 

Kourosh Farahani Showing panekiretanga and trying his best in maths. Keep it up! 

Maddie Verry Being a super helper and showing whakaute to our classroom. Well done! 

Hunter Malone Showing panekiretanga and tūmanakotanga towards his learning. Keep it up Hunter! 

Ellie Kirby Being a positive, kind, caring and helpful member of Ruru. Superstar Ellie! 

Sylvie Turner Showing amazing determination to finish cross country. Awesome effort Sylvie! 

Jemma Moffitt Showing fantastic determination and effort during cross country. Well done Jemma! 

Luke Dodd Adding interest to his writing by using an adverb to begin his writing.w 

 
KOKAKO 

 

Alex Knowles For showing independence and manaaki by remembering to go to Enviro Squad and 
reminding her friends too. Awesome work! 

Isabella Knowles For creating an amazing Diorama about the Gruffalo! Very creative Bella! 

Brianna Grant Working hard on her fractions pizza and fractions poster. You are a fraction queen! 

Eva Jensen Showing creativity by making an awesome Gruffalo Diorama. Ka pai! 

Luke Newall Displaying aspiration and excellence by putting 100% effort and concentration into his 
work and always aiming to improve. 

Noah Kyle Showing determination by working hard at understanding fraction equivalents, and 
showing manaaki by helping others understand too. 

Jackson Wielinga Showing his passion for the environment by helping Kokako with their Spring Walk 
Poems. 

Asha Kohlis Showing creativity and determination by working through the design process when 
making a suncatcher. 

Madi Woods For getting stuck into our maths problems and exploring different strategies with her 
group. 

Toby Ross For explaining and justifying his maths strategies and being a fantastic team member. 

 
 
 
 
 



TOROA 
 

Kahu Dickson Showing a growth mindset and true grit at maths time! 

Jesse Rewi-Knight Explaining his maths thinking really clearly during DMIC sessions. 

Aaliyah Taewa Having a positive attitude to all her learning and being keen to share her maths thinking 
with her DMIC group. 

Jack Dasent Being super brave and learning great ways to face his fears and keep himself  calm. 

Koji Crofskey For always being attentive and ready to listen and learn 

Xanthe Turner Working hard to improve the details in her writing - using similes and great adjectives. 

Haig Toy Showing great grit and determination at maths launch time, sharing his ideas with his 
group. 

Neve Russell Clever thinking and great communication duringMaths launch sessions 

Makenzie Smith Clever Maths thinking and sharing her ideas during our maths sessions. 

Riley Hall Making fantastic progress with his writing - wow what great details Riley! 

 
HIHI 

 

Kazu Bowcock Making a real effort to complete and enjoy his literacy tasks. 

Breeze van 
Veldhuizen 

Making every effort, to achieve her goals. 

Sonny Harrison Making an awesome effort with his literacy tasks. 

Ruby Kaye Going for gold, with her cross country training. You are using your positive mindset skills. 

Jack Hellyer Pushing himself to achieve quality work in all areas. 

Noa Salonius Excellent research and facts about the origin of the marathon. 

Riley Militch Demonstrating on a daily basis the virtue of Manaakitanga. 

Natalie Turner A creative and thoughtful student who always gives 110% and does it with a smile. 

 
KAREAREA 

 

Carl Lord Always displaying leadership qualities and being such a positive and enthusiastic 
member of Karearea. 

Finn Kyle Showing excellent focus during STEAM time and we always love your bright eyes and 
cheerful personality. 

Tom Stilwell Showing determination and wonderful co-operative skills trying to solve a tricky DMIC 
maths question and for being such a great cook too. 

Madeleine Russell Consistently always doing your best.  Lovely to see you smiling, happy face again too. 

Gabby Fitzgerald Nau mai - Haere mai!  Welcome to Eskdale School  It is great to have you here.   

Isobella McMillan Showing Manaaki by being an amazing friend and welcoming our new classmate to 
Eskdale School.  Thank you for being so kind. 

Jackson Hiko-
Taunoa 

Thanks for showing kindness to those around you.   

John Knowles Great effort with your writing, you are sharing great ideas with your collaborative group. 

 
KERERU 

 

Charli MacInnes Fantastic leadership, organisation and choreography for her dance group. Well done! 

Liam Kaye Super effort and contribution during Kia Kaha. 

Benz Booth Super contribution during our Kia Kaha discussions. 

Eva Hrustinsky Going out of her comfort zone to try new things and doing really well with them. Tino pai! 

Leon Roborgh Awesome explanation and reflection work in STEAM. 

Chamon Brown Trying hard to improve his reading skills. 

Genevieve Kruger Using descriptive and interesting ideas in her writing. Tino pai! 

Karlon Johnson Innovative and creative work during STEAM time. Well done! 

 
KUAKA 

 

Ormlie van 
Veldhuizen 

Her outstanding effort and commitment to her reading work this term. Tino pai Ormlie! 

Isla Chantrey Going the extra mile with her reading work to ensure it is detailed and comprehensive. 



Kyla O’Keefe Showing good self management when planning and completing her reading activities. 

George Stilwell Going the extra mile with his reading work and managing his time really well - keep it up 
George! 

Maizi Williams-
Lamb 

Managing her time and learning well in reading so far this term - keep it up! 

Tia Anderson For some excellent work in your independent novel study - referencing evidence to 
support your ideas and answers. Ka rawe Tia!! 

Max Ranipiri Going above and beyond in your novel study - some really insightful answers and lots of 
elaboration. Ka mau te wehi Max. 

Makayla Scott An amazing transformation into one of the classes keenest readers - and coupling this 
with some really great independent follow up work. Ka pai to mahi Kayla.  

Tully O’Bryan Looking deeper into the storyline of his novel and analysing settings and characters 
really well. 

Max Harris A positive start in Kuaka and some great reading work being produced in your 
independent assignments. 

 
 
 

SEPTEMBER NEWS FROM THE LIBRARY 
 
With only three weeks until the end of term, a reminder to get library books changed and discover 
new reads before the holidays are upon us again.   
 
Have you visited the Graphic Novel section of the library?  These are the books with a blue sticker on 
the spine.  When you open the cover they are set up like a comic.  Great 
reads for those who do not enjoy a novel or need to practise their reading 
skills or just a fun quick read.  Give them a go!! 
 
Thank you to those who are able to support our library through purchasing 
from the Scholastic book catalogue.  The library gets bonus points which 
we are able to spend on more books. 
 
Coming up this term, more competitions and activities planned…… watch out for them!!!    
 
 

CROSS COUNTRY – BY TUI CLASS 
 
Yesterday we did cross country at Eskdale Park.   Honk honk!!  The buses were waiting for us to board them.  
Once we got to Eskdale Park everyone raced out and got in their houses.   I went to Pohutukawa.   The big 
kids raced first.  Then the five year olds until it was my turn.    
Mr Cheer said  ” On your marks, get set, Go!!”  WE raced to the back of the loos, around the park, over the 
hay bales to the finish line. 
Colton cheered me on.  I came 4th place in the seven year olds.  I felt very proud. 
Max Murdock 
 
Yeah!! Finally we’re at Eskdale Park.  Honk honk!!  We got off the bus and found our houses.  Then Mr Cheer 
showed us the track.   We walked the track.  After that it was my running race so I started from the starting 
line.  Mr Cheer said “ready, steady  go!!” 
Zara was coming first.  When wewere crossing the road I passed Zara and Channing passed Zara.  I was in  
the lead.  I kept on running to the finish line because Channing was right behind me.  But it didn’t matter 
because we are both in the same house.  I kept on running because I would feel proud because I won. 
I got wet because it was hailing and also raining.  My favourite part was passing Zara on the road and feeling 
super, super happy. 
Colton Bennett 
 
 
 
 



Beep beep!! Went the bus.  We were off to Eskdale Park. 
First Mr Cheer called the 12 and 13 year olds for their race.  He said “Take your marks….get set….go!!” They 
were off in a flash. 
Next it was our turn and he said again “Take your marks….get set….go!!” 
We were off.  I ran really really fast over the hay bales, through the leaves, right to the finish line.   I came fifth. 
After that I got a sausage and watched the other races. 
Reeve Fan –Robertson 
 
At cross country the bus took us to the park.  It started to rain.  We got our bags under the mats.  I went to 
Sophie’s mum.  I went under her umbrella.  It was time for the run. 
Itiria was behind me.  I ran and ran.  I ran as fast as the wind.  It was really close to the end.  I got there.  I 
came 7th place in the run.  It was fun .  Me and Charlotte  got a chocolate milk shake.  It was time to go on the 
bus.  We were ready for next year. 
Jessica MacDonald 
 
I came 3rd in the cross country and I passed a lot of people.  I got puffed. I mean really puffed.  I was so happy.  
It was really fun.  I couldn’t believe I passed some one faster than me.  It was hardtop pass him.  But it was a 
good effort. 
I felt scared before I ran but when I ran I felt happy.  I ran through some leaves and jumped over some hay 
bales.  I almost bet Channing.   I was so so close. 
Connor Havill 
 
Today is Cross Country and I am running with the 7 year olds.  First Mr Cheer spoke to us then he showed us 
around the track.  Next it started to rain and hail then it stopped.  The race started, the twelve year olds were 
first.  Then the five year olds.  Next the six year olds.  Now it is the 7 year olds.  I went over the hay bales.   
Once my race finished I had a sausage.  It was yummy, very yummy. 
Zarah Waterson 
 
On Tuesday it was cross country.  Honk honk!!  The bus was waiting for us to get on.  On the bus we went 
past some sheep and some cows.  When we got off at Eskdale Park we went to our houses. Mr Cheer walked 
the course.  When we got back to our houses it started to rain and hail.  When the rain stopped my mum got 
there just in time for my race,  Mr Cheer said” Take your marks..get set..go!!”  Off we went around the course.. 
The first thing we had to do was climb a Hay bale.  After we ran through muddy puddles and the race was 
done.  After the race was done I felt pleased. 
Oliviaw Gale 
 
 

HB DANCE FESTIVAL 
 
 

On Tuesday the 13th of August a group of us went to a 
Hawkes Bay dance festival at Havelock Intermediate. 
Our group was made up of Jade, Georgie, Natalie, 
Ruby, Eva and Breeze. We thought that this would be a 
great group of girls because we all worked really well 
together, we got together last term at lunch times. We 
had lots of fun putting dance moves together to our 
song (Wake me up before you go go By Wham).On the 
day we wore neon tutus and Jade's Dad made really 
cool t- shirts for us to wear with Kombi vans on them. 
Our group did really well we didn’t get a placing but we 
had lots of fun dancing together. After the primary 
teams were done we were allowed to watch the 
Intermediate teams dance. Their dances were 
incredible. 
 

By Jade ,Natalie, Georgie, Ruby, Eva and Breeze. 

 
 

 



On Tuesday the 13th of August, our Dance group 
(Charli, Stella, Eliza, Abi, Magdalena and Eva) entered 
the Hawkes Bay Dance festival at Havelock North 
Intermediate. 
 

For our costumes we wore baggy striped pants with a 
cropped white T shirt and black and white scrunchies 
with white shoes! Our music was a remix with a 
mixture of all sorts of songs! Before we drove to our 
destination we needed to do our makeup so Charli's 
mum Cara quickly did our makeup with purple and 
grey eyeshadow with white beads and glitter. Then 
Eliza and Charli did everyone’s hair in Dutch braids. 
When we finished the makeup and hair we all hopped 
in the car and drove to the comp. We practised every 

day for 5 weeks until the final comp. 
 

Thanks to all the parents for letting us go shopping for our clothes! Also thanks to Cara for taking us shopping! 
And thanks so much to Miss Wallace for entering us 

WE REALLY ENJOYED IT!!! WE HOPE WE CAN DO IT AGAIN NEXT YEAR! 
By Charli, Stella, Eliza, Abi, Magdalena and Eva. 

 

DENTAL TRUCK 
 

 
The Dental Screening Van will be at School during term 3 and 4 
checking children’s teeth.  
 
Those children with consent to have Fissure Sealants, Fluoride 
and Xrays, will have these done in the van at the time of 
examination.  
 
Any parent unsure of what consent they have for their child/ren, 
OR, if any parent is wishing to review the existing consent, please 
contact Onekawa school Dental Clinic on 06 873 4863. 
 
 

 

 

EFS NEWS 
 
The year 3 & 4 Friday sessions have been going very well with lots of hands on activities, supported by our 
parents.  

 
We have had two groups planting native trees every 
week, with an area being cleared and prepped for 
Manuka planting and a general re nourishment of 
our Native Garden. Winter is also the time that we 
supplement our Native birds’ diets by making bird 
feeders with lard and some of the school 
foodscraps. Seed sowing in the propagation house 
is also underway, with our first marigolds now 
germinated.  These activities, combined with 
general maintenance in the Peace Garden, Orchard, 
Vege Garden and nursery have provided lots of 
learning opportunities for our tamariki..  Many 
thanks to you all for helping with supervision, we 
can offer so much more for the children. 



 

 

It is fantastic to see this kaitiakitanga in action, 
with the pupils taking real ownership of the areas 
and enjoying their experiences. 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 

ACCOMMODATION WANTED 
 

Short Term fully furnished accommodation urgently required from October by Eskdale 
School Family (Mum and Y6 daughter).   Looking in the Eskdale/Bay View/Whirinaki 
area – if you think you can help us in between homes please phone or message Kerin 
on 027 272 6971 or email kerincaddie@xtra.co.nz  With thanks. 
 
 

CLEANER WANTED 
 

Casual cleaner wanted for KIWIESQUE LODGE to join our little team in our busy 
season from November to April ( maybe longer ).  Reliable and hardworking but we 
love to look after our staff.  Please contact Justine 027 254 6291 

mailto:kerincaddie@xtra.co.nz


 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

‘Yummy’ School Sticker Promotion 

Please continue to collect the Yummy Apple Stickers 

We have until Week 8 to collect these!! 
The more we collect, the more sports gear we get, so get going and start collecting 
your Yummy cut-out labels and stickers!  It would be great if we could all get behind 

this and collect as many stickers as possible. 
 

2018 saw Eskdale receive close to $400.00 worth of PE equipment. 
It would be great if we could do this again in 2019!! 

 
If you have any queries please contact me kellieh@eskdale.school.nz 

 
For more information visit:  http://www.yummyfruit.co.nz 

 

 

 
 

HOUSE FOR SALE 
 

Four bedroom, two bathroom villa on 6 acre Lifestyle block. 9 minutes drive from 
Eskdale School. Trade Me reference: GKK579. Call Rebecca 027 513 2819 to view. 
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ESKVIEW TENNIS CLUB OPEN DAY  

Sat 7
th

 & Sun 8
th

 September 

1-4pm 

COME ALONG AND GIVE IT A GO! 

  

         Sausage sizzle 
         Face painting 
         Tennis Ball art 
         First 100 people each day receives a hells pizza voucher 
         Raffles 
         Games for all ages and levels  
         Come watch Mr Cheer and Mr Moriarty play this Saturday 2pm 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 

 


